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FEATHERSTONE AND BRINSFORD
PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Meeting of the Parish Council  
held on Thursday 12th December 2013 at 7:00 pm 
in the Community Centre, Baneberry Drive, Featherstone
Present:
F Beardsmore, A Roche, D Hill, M Nicklin, J Brindle, J Beardsmore, R Tucker, D Betts, and A Pickering
In Attendance:
One Member of the Public


District Councillor R Cope


R Young, Clerk to the Council
------------------------------------------------------------
PUBLIC PARTICIPATION
· No matters were raised.
1) APOLOGIES 
Apologies for absence were received from County Councillor M Lawrence  
2) MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 14TH NOVEMBER 2013 
It was proposed, seconded and agreed that the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 14th November 2013 be approved as a true and correct record.
Resolved:
· To approve the minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 14th November 2013 as a true and correct record.  
3)
DECLARATION OF INTEREST
Councillors F Beardsmore, J Brindle, J Beardsmore and A Roche declared an interest in relation to matters concerning or relating to Featherstone and Hilton Community Centre.
4)
POLICE MATTERS
The Chairman, F Beardsmore, introduced PCSO Lloyd, PCSO Davis and Gareth Jones when the following were discussed:
· Reported four thefts from motor vehicles and two burglary incidents.  
· D Hill gave details of the difficulty in obtaining a crime number.  
· Confirmed that Staffordshire Police has no involvement or control in the prisons.  Also confirmed crimes occurring at the prisons are not included in the crime statistics.  
· Councillors commented that with 2,500 prisoners, some visitors also have convictions.  
· Councillor Tucker said he was surprised to discover that there had been no speeding convictions on the A460.  
· M Nicklin said that parishioners had commented they had not seen or noticed a police presence in the parish.  
· Officers confirmed to Councillor Pickering that they do visit Brinsford.  Mentioned details of vehicles being parked at Brinsford.  
· F Beardsmore commented the community will have to wait and see how police presence in the parish goes in the coming months.  
· F Beardsmore confirmed he is always available on a Friday afternoon to speak to police.  
· Discussed the need to report incidents on police telephone number 101.  
· F Beardsmore also commented it was also important to have cover when officers are on holiday or on sick leave.  
· Community Centre could be offered as a base for police.  
F Beardsmore thanked the officers for attending.  
Action:
Police
5)
MATTERS ARISING

5.1)
Cabinet for De-Fibrillation Unit
· The Clerk confirmed a cheque for £646.80 would be issued at this Parish Council meeting for the cabinet which would be delivered to D Woodward.   
Action:
Clerk
5.2)
A460 Featherstone – Speeding Convictions
· The Clerk reported that Gemma Allen at Staffordshire County Council had confirmed that no speeding offences had occurred on the A460 since the 30 MPH speed limit had been introduced.      
Action:
Clerk
5.3)
Steve Paice – HMP Featherstone
· S Paice had sent his apologies to this meeting as he would be on duty but said he would be interested in being considered for the parish vacancy.        
Action:
Chairman
5.4)
Bickfords Site – New Road
· The Chairman, F Beardsmore, said he would monitor the current situation regarding the Bickfords site with D Pattison at South Staffordshire District Council.  
· The Clerk reported that he had been informed by Staffordshire County Council that Michael Murphy would be returning to work in January 2014.  The Clerk to make contact at that time and raise the issue of Featherstone Lane with M Murphy.  The Clerk to update M Lawrence and K Perry.        
Action:
Chairman and Clerk
5.5)
Litter in the Parish
· Speedwell Gardens
Councillor Brindle said he needed to obtain additional fittings.   
 Action: J Brindle
· Brookhouse Lane 
The Clerk reported that M Keeling of Staffordshire County Council Highways could attend a meeting on 17th January 2014.  The Clerk to notify J Littleton of South Staffordshire District Council.  
Action: Clerk 
5.6)
Brinsford Lodge Site – Road Name (Malaysian Way)
· The Clerk reported that this matter was ongoing by Sarah Poxon.      
Action: S Poxon 
5.7)
War Memorial (4th January 2010)
· The Clerk reported the land had now been transferred from the Housing Association to the Parish Council.  
· F Beardsmore said a meeting of the Memorial Group would be arranged in January 2014.   
Action: Memorial Working Group 
5.8)
Parish Website
· The Clerk reported he had suspended sections of the website for improvement.  
Action: Clerk
5.9)
Community Centre – Energy Report
· Councillor J Beardsmore confirmed she would chase up the matter of the thermostatic control for the cooler.   
Action: J Beardsmore
5.10)
Village Green
· Martin Coates of the Ministry of Justice confirmed the legal aspects of the transfer would be progressed this month and the Parish Council may need legal advice to clarify legal terms and procedure.    
Action:
Ministry of Justice and Clerk 
5.11)
HMP and YOI Brinsford
· The Clerk reported that Carl Hardwick had been transferred to another project within the Ministry of Justice.  The Clerk to arrange a meeting when the new Governor is appointed.    
· The Clerk also reported a meeting had been arranged at Oakwood Prison on 17th January 2014 when G Williamson, MP, would be in attendance.  
Action:
Clerk 
6)
HIGHWAY MATTERS
· Hilton Road name sign – the Clerk confirmed he had notified Andy Perry at South Staffordshire District Council that a new name plate was required.  
Action:
Clerk 
· Shepwell Gardens – F Beardsmore reported that M Lawrence had stated the yellow lines could not be extended.  
Action:
F Beardsmore
· Brookhouse Lane ponding – Councillor R Tucker agreed to photograph the ponding as requested by Cheryl Makeham.  
Action:
R Tucker and Clerk 
· East Road, Brinsford – Councillors confirmed the patching of potholes had been repaired but requested the Clerk to enquire with Cheryl Makeham as to whether it was a temporary or permanent repair.  The Clerk to copy to M Lawrence and K Perry.  
Action:
Clerk 
· A460 / The Avenue – Request for a traffic island.  The Clerk to confirm to Highways that the provision of a traffic island be included on the Priority List for action due to safety concerns.  M Lawrence had confirmed a mini-island would be expensive.  
Action:
Clerk 
· Path running parallel with M54 from the bottom of Brookhouse Lane – C Makeham confirmed she had instructed the neighbourhood highway team to tidy and cut back when next in the parish.  
Action:
Clerk to monitor
· Icebusters Scheme – the Clerk to confirm to C Makeham that the liquid salt containers had not been retained after use and could she arrange for a supply to be provided. 
Action:
Clerk
· Grit Bins – the Clerk reported that C Makeham at Highways had confirmed the grit bin near to 130 Hilton Road was full of grit and will fill the grit bin at the Community Centre when installed.  Also confirmed she will provide a couple of snow shovels and deliver to the Community Centre when supplies are received.  
Action:
Clerk
· Grit Bins – the Clerk confirmed he had ordered two additional grit bins.  
Action:
Clerk
· Speed Camera, A460 – Councillor R Tucker said it was necessary to have the speed camera on the A460 working.  The Clerk to notify Mike Lawrence and K Perry.  
Action:
Clerk
· Pothole on last speed hump on Brookhouse Lane – C Makeham at Highways had stated she thought this had been repaired on 28th November 2013.  Councillor R Tucker agreed to inspect this location.  
Action:
Clerk and R Tucker
· New Road – introduction of 40 MPH speed limit – the Clerk reported that M Lawrence had replied stating that a case for the introduction of a 40 MPH speed limit on New Road had not been proved.  Councillors requested the Clerk to enquire with Mike Lawrence as to the date of the next Divisional Highways meeting when this request could be reviewed and included on the programme.  
Action:
Clerk and M Lawrence
· Mud on road from East Road to Featherstone Lane – C Makeham had inspected the road and said although you can see where tractors have been she could not see any issue with mud that would warrant contacting the farmer.  
Action:
Clerk 
· Rabbit Lane, Featherstone – C Makeham confirmed she had inspected the section where the hedge had been removed but the farmer had appeared to try and fence these back.  
The Clerk reported he had requested Steve Dores at South Staffordshire District Council to inspect and comment regarding the hedge removal.  
Action:
Clerk and C Makeham 
· Speedgun 
· Need to locate signs to display when using the speedgun.  
· Police doing checks on roads to be speed checked.  
· The Clerk to confirm to Dawn Woodward that Frank Beardsmore would like to take a refresher to use the speedgun.  
· Dawn Woodward to arrange insurance for the speedgun while stored in her home.  
· F Beardsmore said Shareshill and Hilton may wish to use the speedgun in future.  
Action: Clerk and F Beardsmore 
7)
REPORT – FEATHERSTONE AND HILTON COMMUNITY CENTRE
· J Beardsmore circulated to Councillors a copy of the accounts up to 31st October 2013.  
· M Nicklin commented the Community Centre must be running at quite a deficit.  
· The Clerk to invite a Director or Manager of Direct Security Ltd to review and discuss the camera image quality. 
· The Clerk to request Viking Electrics to attend to lights on the car park that are not working.  
· The Chairman and J Beardsmore gave details of an employee of Cathedral Leasing who had been caught on the hand by a syringe which had been disposed of in a unit.  
· F Beardsmore said the finances of the Community Centre need to be reviewed in April 2014.  
· D Hill commented the Community Centre needed to be fenced off.  
8)
REPORT – WHITGREAVE SCHOOL GOVERNORS’ REPORT
Councillor J Brindle reported the following: 
· School target – achieved above expected level.  
· School being asked to visit other schools in the area to advise.  Also Governors being asked to visit other schools.  
· Request Caroline Jobling to obtain a quotation to repair fence.  
            The Clerk reported that Caroline Jobling had mentioned the following: 
· Requested action be taken regarding dog fouling around The Avenue and Hilton Road.  
· Parish Councillors invited to nativity to be held on Tuesday 17th December 2013 at 2:00 pm.  
9)
REPORT – FEATHERSTONE FIRST RESPONDERS

Councillor M Nicklin reported the following: 
· Attended 21 calls during November 2013 
· The Clerk to confirm to Sam Bate the contact details for Hilton Parish Council.  
· Christmas grotto to be held on Sunday 15th December 2013, with Santa between 2:00 – 5:00 pm, and disco between 5:00 – 8:00 pm.  
· Could the Parish Council confirm when the next Parish newsletter will be issued.
· S Bate thanked the Parish Council for the donation to pay for the vehicle insurance.  
· Councillor R Tucker raised concerns that Featherstone First Responders are operating outside the area especially as the Parish Council had just paid for the vehicle insurance.  Councillor M Nicklin said that First Responders are conscious of being out of the parish, but they are First Responders.  M Nicklin agreed to ask Sam Bate as to how many trips are made out of the parish.  
10)
REPORT – SOUTH STAFFORDSHIRE HOUSING ASSOCIATION
· Councillor David Hill reported a meeting had been arranged on 10th January 2013 to discuss outstanding issues. 
· Hilton Road – M Nicklin reported some bushes and vegetation had been cut back.  
· 1 North Crescent – the Chairman, F Beardsmore, reported he had met a Housing Manager who confirmed the hedge in question had not been cut since the new tenant had moved into the property.  Confirmed to F Beardsmore the hedge would be removed.  
· Additional parking Hilton Road – the Chairman confirmed he would arrange a meeting with contractor in January 2014 and said he would like two Councillors to attend the said meeting.  
11)
PLANNING
a) Planning Applications Received 
i) 13/00889/LBC 
Reinstate original internal doors opening within volunteer room to butlery room 
Moseley Old Hall, Moseley Old Hall Lane, Featherstone 
ii) 13/00958/LBC 
Convert internal area of the old cow shed barn into an education room for school visit 
Moseley Old Hall, Moseley Old Hall Lane, Featherstone 
b) Planning Decisions 
i) None received
c) Other Planning Matters 
None notified.  
12)
COUNTY COUNCILLOR’S REPORT
No matters were reported.  
13)
DISTRICT COUNCILLOR’S REPORT
a) District Councillor R Cope
· R Cope gave a detailed update regarding the crematorium at Essington.  Green belt land to be used.  Contacted other crematoriums in the area who confirmed they are working to 50% capacity.  Commercial operation involved in proposal.
It was proposed by D Hill and seconded by J Brindle to forward a letter of support to Essington Parish Council to object to the proposal.  
Resolved:
· To support Essington Parish Council regarding the crematorium proposal.  
b) District Councillor F Beardsmore
· Councillor F Beardsmore gave a detailed update regarding the current position concerning the Housing Association proposal to remove garages in Featherstone and build additional houses. Gave details of the report produced by Paul Turner which highlighted all aspects of concern. 
14)
CORRESPONDENCE

The incoming and outgoing post had been noted.
	Margaret Price
	Concerns regarding the proposed demolition of the Ivy House, Cannock 

	Wolverhampton County Council
	Wolverhampton City  Centre Area Action Plan – issues and options consultation 

	Helen Marshall, SSDC
	Monthly Crime and ABS Report – request that incident numbers are included 

	Mark Rogers, SSDC
	Review of transport arrangements for hospital appointments

	Sue Turner, SSDC
	Regulatory Committee, 17th December 2013 

	Sue Turner, SSDC
	Regulatory Committee, 26th November 2013 

	Sue Turner, SSDC
	Overview and Scrutiny Committee, 19th November 2013 

	Community Council of Staffordshire 
	Best Kept Village Competition 2014 

	South Staffordshire Council
	Street Homelessness Survey 

	South Staffordshire Council 
	Walking for Health 

	SPCA
	Annual General Meeting, 2nd December 2013 

	South Staffordshire Council
	Small Business Saturday 

	South Staffordshire Council
	Supplementary Planning Document for Affordable Housing and Housing Mix; and Green Belt and Open Countryside 

	South Staffordshire Council
	Precept requirement 2014 / 2015 

	South Staffordshire Council
	Site allocation document and open spaces consultation 


15)
PARISH MAINTENANCE 
· Live and Let Live Caravan Site 
Rob Marsh from South Staffordshire Council reported he had contacted the site owners on 10th December 2013 who had said the work required would be completed by 13th December 2013.  J Brindle reported the sewage pipes had been capped.  
The Clerk to check regarding clearance of rubbish and bring to the attention of Graham Colling at South Staffordshire District Council if necessary.  
· Dog Fouling
The Clerk gave details of an email received from David Pattison at South Staffordshire District Council regarding the strategy to deal with dog fouling.  
The Clerk to confirm the following to D Pattison and J Littleton: 
· Witnesses available who will sign a statement regarding the owner of a dog fouling on The Avenue. 
· The Clerk to enquire with J Littleton as to whether a letter sent to the offender, and to ask how many visits to Featherstone by Dog Warden in the last 12 months.   
· Electrics – The Chapel 
F Beardsmore reported that Polly Shaw (electrician) had attended to the lights.  Also reviewed work carried out to rectify problems.  
· Play Equipment – Brinsford and Featherstone
The Chairman, F Beardsmore, reported the Clerk would produce a tick box schedule for the inspection of play equipment.  
______________________
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